November 27, 2012
RE: SOVEREIGN INTERNATIONAL

To Whom it May Concern:

Parsons Brinkerhoff has been working with Sovereign International on a number of
projects involving their NOH2O injectable waterproofing grout. We are currently
designing, overseeing and implementing a program using NOH20 to isolate two of the
New York City Transit System's older tunnels under the East River from further future
contact with salt water.

We have designed, with input from Sovereign International, a replacement bolt for use in
the cast iron sections of these tunnels that are leaking that can be injected with NOH20
after it is installed. This new bolt system allows for the elimination of some difficult inflow
situations

We have also designated the NOH20 product as a sole source waterproofing material
on some Metro North Rail Road bridge renovation projects we have designed. The first
of these contracts has been awarded and we are waiting for acceptable weather
conditions for the grouting efforts to begin.

Please call me at 212-465-5443 if you require additional information or would like to
discuss this matter.

Very truly yours,
PARSONS BRINCKERHOFF
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Debra L. Moolin, P.E.
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